[image: image1.emf]Kent Housing Group

‘The Voice of Housing in Kent’

KENT HOUSING GROUP INFORMATION BRIEF



ISSUE 19 May 2016
Joint Policy and Planning Board (Housing) Kent, Lesley Clay, Joint Planning Manager
Key points from JPPB meeting 7th April 2016:

1. A presentation was given by the Albert Kennedy Trust re support for LGBT homeless young people.   It was agreed that  JPPB lead on facilitating training for housing officers and early intervention and prevention staff (if agreed) on how to assist LGBT young people best.  

2. Maidstone Borough Council updated JPPB on the outreach work with their street population and we will be sending report re this and the outreach by Canterbury and Tunbridge Wells to the County H&WB and St Mungo’s as part of the Kent commitment to the Homeless Charter for Health.

3. The YPHP is being piloted by KCC, despite objections by KHOG and JPPB,  who didn’t agree to the pilot and wanted the protocol to go out across the whole county. However, KCC  has started a 3 month pilot in Ashford, hosted by Homegroup. The decision by KCC as to whether this will be rolled out across County will be made in September.

4.
Robin Cahill from KCC gave an update on the Supported Housing and Leaving Care consultation:

Following the consultation KCC have chosen the following options:

•
Proposal A – Who can access services

It was decided that Option 3 (limiting services to statutory service users only) is disregarded, as the vast majority (79%) of the public electing to respond objected to providing a service for only statutory service users. However, there was support for implementing a service that allowed access for all vulnerable young people but prioritises statutory service users therefore Option 2 was chosen.

•
Proposal B – Reviewing the service offer

The majority of those electing to respond agree to some extent with providing a generic service for all service users (52%); however, there were a number of concerns around mixing teenage parents. Therefore, the new service will provide a generic accommodation and support offer that is able to cater for the needs of all young people. Accommodation and support will take into consideration the individual needs of teenage parents.

•
Proposal C - Joining up accommodation based support and floating support services for high, medium and low needs. 

The majority (75%) of the public electing to respond to the consultation agreed with joining up accommodation based support and floating support services.  Following this level of agreement, the new service will provide flexible, joined up accommodation based support and floating support services for high, medium and low needs.

•
Proposal D – Lining up services with areas of the County

Of the three options presented, 48% of the respondents were in favour of aligning services with 4 areas of the County.  Therefore, the new services will be aligned to the 4 Specialist Children’s Services are boundaries – North, South, East and West.

John Littlemore  asked whether the  senior management team at KCC is aware of existing nominations agreements, that these are legally binding agreements which are attached to the property so those agreements roll over and that although housing have not enforced those agreements previously,  may now have to review these.

5.
The Service Personnel sub group would like to raise awareness of the Sheds project, which provides the opportunities for men and ex service personnel to participate in practical group activities such as engineering projects, woodworking or gardening etc. - sharing skills and developing friendships. There is a small sum of money available to do a shed start up project and there may be a capacity for more shed projects in different areas. This may be something which housing providers may be able to participate in, if they have a building which may be suitable to be used in this way.  Website link: http://www.kentsheds.org.uk/funding.html.

Other

JPPB has just submitted a page for inclusion re housing  in the Public Health Annual Report re health inequalities and has asked that Think Housing First action plan can be included in the new Kent Mind the Gap document.
Neighbourhood Management Sub Group, Helen Sudbury, Chair and Golding Homes

Speakers 

Martin Adams from KFRS spoke about the fact that the number of fires are decreasing and that their work is developing in other areas such as attending to medical emergencies, fire prevention and safe and well visits. 

Quentin Carrington-Moss and Mike Kenny, Kent Police, presented a DVD was which outlined how the impact of gathering and sharing intelligence at all levels can impact positively on the Prevent Agenda.  

QCM and MK both stressed that prevention of terrorism is not just centred upon the ISIS threat, there are also threats with regards to the extreme right wing groups and animal welfare protesting for example. They are happy to work with housing providers and provide appropriate levels and lengths of training around counter terrorism.

Jay Aylett, the Older Persons and (Physical Disability) Safeguarding Manager at KCC, gave a presentation about the safeguarding service and how agencies should refer and follow up on their referrals.

Information Sharing

Nicki Treadwell shared Amicus Horizon’s journey into patchless working.  The springboard for this was unequal workloads and staff sickness levels. The key to this way of working is having a good CRM system which drives customer intelligence and workflow.  The staff have embraced this way of working and it is proving to be successful.

On-going topics 

The yet-to-be settled issues of extended RTB, pay to stay, fixed term tenancies etc are constantly being discussed.

Task and finish groups

After discussing affordability, a T and F group has been convened to look at affordability v the statutory duty to rehouse and to propose a model way of working for Kent.

Dominic Norwell and Myra Dicken from Medway Council presented the issue of Universal Credit and the fact that duel housing benefit will not be paid.  This will have an affect on tenants moving from one council / RP to another and having to give notice.  A T and F group is being convened to explore how we can mitigate this affect amongst the landlords.  

Looking forward

The NMSG sets itself a forward plan, and for the coming 2 meetings in July and October the following items will be on the agenda: 

•
A lawyer to talk about the impact of the Housing and Planning Bill and also potentially the outcome of the EU discussions later in the year.

•
The Tenancy Fit model used by Moat.

•
Crime Stoppers presentation 

•
Kent Homechoice to talk about what are their priorities and workloads 

•
The impacts of budget reductions and restructures on teams and resources and any opportunities for joint working and invest to save opportunities.  

It has been agreed that one group member should take the lead on a particular topic and then open for discussion.

Kent Private Sector Group, Linda Hibbs, Chair & Tonbridge and Malling BC

A number of PSHG members attended a KCC meeting with Postural Stability Providers (KCC Public Health commissioned) and had an opportunity to explain what private sector housing can do to help the “vulnerable” clients who attend their classes. Details of all PSHG teams have been exchanged and hopefully this will lead to invitations to attend classes to promote our work and offer home assessments (where available).

Some discussion has been taking place on the Your Home, Your Health module which is held on Locata. It was originally devised by JPPB and Thanet took forward the integration with Locata although this is not very well developed. We have been looking at the form with a view to amending it and the investigations of whether Locata can be used with it to trigger referrals etc is at an early stage.

KFRS have spoken at our March meeting regarding their Safe and Well project. It is clear further discussions with housing teams is required to prevent duplication of work and ensure we are working efficiently together. 

The increased DFG allocations were discussed and subsequently a Kent wide KCC/district meeting took place on 29/3/16 to agree the way forward for DFG allocations and activities previously covered by the Social Care Capital Grant.  Updates on Winter Warmth, Warm Homes and the Fuel Poverty Strategy were provided along with the regular discussion on the Group’s action plan. 

Housing Strategy & Enabling Sub Group, Liz Crockford & Jennifer Shaw, Co-Chairs

HSEG invited Marilyn from Moat to discuss the Registered Provider’s perspective on shared ownership.  A very useful explanation by Marilyn. We were advised the role of cross subsidy is going to be essential if new homes for affordable rent are to be provided going forward (impact of 1% pa. rent reduction).  Deposits are still a major stumbling block for many would-be purchasers, even on the basis of the share being purchased. The impact of Starter Homes will need to be assessed when legislated for and its affects on future s/o provision, however it was felt the £250,000 price cap will “promote” s/o provision in higher value areas. 

HCA.  Affordable Homes Programme prospectus 2016 -21 still awaited.  (Since the meeting the SOAHP prospectus has been issued.  Extremely limited funding for rent. The  May HSEG meeting  is going to brain storm how new affordable homes for rent might be delivered going forward.  The input of planning, developer and RP colleagues will be important.  Fears for how housing registers are to be catered for in future)

A summary of affordable  housing products has been generated and this will be reviewed at each future meeting for accuracy.  The number and variety of products is startling! Thanks to Jennifer for this. 

Discrepancies highlighted between DCLG, KCC and individual LA’s data regarding affordable housing provision.  The May HSEG meeting is to discuss further.  


Future Meeting Dates – 2015/2016: - PLEASE NOTE MEETINGS ARE NOW ON WEDNESDAYS





Meeting Dates – 2016:





KHG 2016: 14th September, HOST Required; 





KHG EXB 2016: 13th July, Sevenoaks (West Kent HA); 14th September **, HOST Required; 9th November, HOST Required





*these meetings start at 10.00am and finish by 13.00pm


**these meetings follow KHG at 13.30pm and close by 16.00pm
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